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Strong Workforce Update: 

• Year 1 State of funding $200 million 

o Over 3/4th of our 28 projects are complete and the rest are almost complete.  Several 
projects are not complete due to issues related to Section 508 Compliance.  

o Andrew Maz remarked - The Section 508 Compliance issue has become a major hurdle 
for CTE Programs on campus.  There is no real process here on campus, and we need to 
look at what the CSU’s are doing, because their turnaround time in ~ 6 weeks. A survey 
will be sent to figure out or to implement a process. (anonymous)  

• Year 2 State funding of $248 million 

o Example of will what be expect for the Local Application. 

o Strong Workforce metrics – Projects should focus on improving the #’s (metrics). 

o Activities/Purchased should be included in your Unit Plan. 

o Additional funding will be allocated in January/February based up the metric set forth 
by the Chancellor’s Office. We expect to receive additional funding because Business 
did a great job in obtaining degrees and certificates.  

• Year 3 State funding of $248 million 

• Regional Projects for Year 2 and Year 3 are currently being worked on by the LAOCRC and 
will be voted on soon for funding.   

• Presentation – Andrew Maz – DMEC Report 

• Perkins – Dates and Deadlines 

o 2017-2018 = April 15, 2018 – Last day for Expenditures 

o 2017-2018 = Final Report due to the CTE Office, May 4, 2018 

o 2018-2019 = Local Application due to CTE Office, April 6, 2018 

o 2018-2019 = IPII Applications Due to CTE Office, April 2, 2018 (Announcement of 
awards by June 15, 2018)   

***All dates are subject to the release of funding by the Chancellor’s Office 

 



• CTE Office 

o Reminder of requirements for advisory committee meeting:  two meeting per fiscal year 
must provide a sign-in sheet, agenda and minutes to be turned in to the CTE Office and 
your Division Office, have a minimum of three industry representatives.  

o Program Reports – again the CTE Office hoping the three questions would be 
incorporated into Program Review Plus, but we do not see that happening yet.  The 
CTE Office will notify the division chairs if their program is up for reporting.  

o Conference and Travel – The memo provided explained the process.  Some of the 
faculty were concerned that they could not meet the deadlines because they do not know 
the exact date of the conference or meeting.  The CTE Office explained that they can 
submit a conference request with the month of conference with a “TBA” of the exact 
date, and once they have the exact date they can notify Kathy via email and she will 
update the conference request with Fiscal Services.  Just a reminder the conference 
request form is an estimate of expenditures for the conference, so it is ok to 
overestimate the cost as long as it is reasonable and necessary.  Refer to memo for 
additional information.  

o LAOCRC – Program Recommendations & COE LMI Requests (Certificates & AS, and 
new certificates and AA’s)  

• Advisory Breakfast – March 29, 2018 

• Next Meeting – February 13, 2018 
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